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Contact the Foruméé. 

The Senior Citizens Forum is a registered charity and has no regular income.  

Donõt forget that you can help ð if you get the opportunity to nominate a 

charity for funds please do think of us; or if you would like to make a 

donation, it would be much appreciated. Cheques, made payable to the 

Senior Citizens Forum, can be sent to our freepost address above.  

We need more volunteers to help deliver copies of this magazine to centres 

throughout Telford, eg community centres, medical centres, care homes, churches 

etc. Help is required once every two months. Deliveries will be in an area convenient 

for you and mileage costs will be paid.  

If you are an organisation and would like a number of copies of this newsletter 

and future editions delivered to you, please let us know.  

The newsletter is entirely independent and is not tied to any political party. 

Information is, to the best of our knowledge, correct at the time of going to press but 

no liability will be accepted for any errors or omissions. The inclusion of an article 

does not necessarily imply a recommendation of its aims, policies or methods.  

All revenue received helps support the production of this magazine.  

The Forum does not endorse the products or services advertised, nor does it accept 

any responsibility for statements or claims made in advertisements.  

Printed by Runtime UK Ltd, One Vineyard Road, Wellington, Telford, TF1 1HA  

www.runtimeuk.com  

If you would like to advertise in this newsletter, please contact 07932 

828333/07552 975676,  email: enquiries@twseniors.org.uk  

FREEPOST  RTGZ-UAGU-TXHJ 

Senior Citizens Forum  

Box 7, Unit D  

Stafford Park 9  

Telford  

TF3 3AF 

 

Chairperson:  Celia Steventon  

Forum Co -ordinator/Editor:   

Chris Fox 07932 828333  

Forum Administrator:  

Louise Burton 07552 975676 

Email: enquiries@twseniors.org.uk  

Registered charity 1153586  

Visit our website www.twseniors.org.uk  
Find us on Facebook and Twitter (follow links from website)  
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THE FORUM is a small charity supporting people in Telford & Wrekin in 

middle and later life, helping them to have their opinions heard, 

access information  about services, maintain health and wellbeing 

and engage in activities and volunteering opportunities. To become 

a member, please see page 27.  

 

 

 

Hello again, what a brilliant success our 

April forum on SCAMS was. We had  more 

people than usual attending and we all 

received excellent advice and information about scams and 

how to deal with them. (See pages 6 - 9) 

Funnily enough my husband recently received an email saying 

he had a tax rebate due, but since the forum we now know this is 

false and just a scammer trying to get his bank details.  

Our Telford 50 event is being finalised, (see page 4) so donõt 

forget we need your help with information about Telford. So keep 

looking out for old photos and items and I look forward to seeing 

you on the 4th July for a really enjoyable day.  

Please join us for our Future Fit Consultation meeting on the 26th 

July, at the Whitehouse Hotel, Wellington (page 5). Future Fit have 

asked for the opportunity to speak to you about the hospital 

proposals, so come along and hear what they have to say and 

maybe ask a question or two.  

We have a busy year coming up, thank you for your support and I 

look forward to seeing you at our events.  

 

  
Message from  

the Chairperson  
Celia Steventon  

June 2018  
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The Forumõs 
reminiscence 
event as part 
of the Telford 
50 celebra-
tions 

 

Donõt miss our special reminiscence event which will be a 
wonderful opportunity to explore and share our memories of life 
in Telford over the last 50 years. Whether you were born and 
bred in the area, moved here when you were 
young or only in the last 20 - 30 years, 
everyone is welcome. 
 

Weõll be focusing on social activities, 
clubs and pastimes youõve enjoyed 
over the years and the places 
youõve frequented.  
 

 

Talks, videos, 
photo exhibition 
and quiz, music, 
refreshments, 
light buffet lunch. 

FREE 

Wednesday July 4th, 10am-2pm, at The Place, Oakengates 

50 19682018 

in Telford  

Pastimes  
50 years of  

 

Please join us 
and help make it 
a very special 
day.  
 
For more infor-
mation please 
contact us on  
07552 975676/  
07932 828333 

 

Open to 
everyone -
you donõt 
have to be a 
member 

email: enquiries@twseniors.org.uk 
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Your opportunity to take part in the consultation 
about our local hospital services. 

Thursday 26th July 2018 
10.30am, doors open 10am 
The Whitehouse Hotel, Watling Street,  
Wellington, TF1 2NJ 

Free entry, everyone welcome, open to 
members and non-members.  
Hot drinks available (small charge applies) 

Forum Future Fit  
Consultation Event 
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Companion Driving Service 
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Over 90 people joined us at our open forum event on Monday 23rd 
April at The Wakes, Oakengates. Valerie Graham, Citizens Advice 
Telford, gave valuable information about how we can all protect 
ourselves and our money from scammers and fraudsters. Scams can 
happen by post, telephone, online and on the doorstep.  
 
Phantom Goods - People are lured-in with cut-price deals and fake 
recommendations to buy goods online that are never delivered.  
 
Investment Scams - Sophisticated enough to tempt even the 
experienced investors, they use high pressure sales to create a sense 
of urgency.   
 
Computer Scams - Victims are told by phone that there is a problem 
with their computer, and are talked through procedures that give the 
fraudster access to your computer, and their personal information.  
 
Courier Scams - These start with a call or text advising that a bank 
fraud has been detected. The caller or a courier attends the victimôs 
home to collect their bank card.  
 
Advance Fee Scams - People are asked to send money in the post for 
a range of non-existent services or to collect bogus lottery winnings. 
 
Pension Scams - Someone contacts you about an investment or 
business opportunity, or about taking your pension money before youôre 
55, encouraging you to take out a large lump sum or your whole 
pension pot and letting them invest it for you. 

 
 
 

Older people are often targeted by scammers. Research has found that 75 
is the average age of reported victims and those over 70 have the highest 
detriment from a number of different scams.   

Anyone can fall victim to a scam, but older people tend to fall victim to 
phone and mail scams. Figures from National Trading Standards show that 
older people are deliberately targeted and at greater risk of becoming 
recurring victims of scams because they may live alone, be at home during 
the day and  have savings or valuables.  

Some older people might be suffering from dementia, which could affect 
their decision-making process or they might also feel lonely, which might 
make them more likely to talk to people they do not know. 

Scams Awareness Month June 2018 
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Top Tips to Avoid Scams 

 

¶ If you havenôt bought a ticket ï you canôt win it and you shouldnôt 
have to pay anything to get a prize. 

¶ Your bank will never phone you or email you to ask for your PIN or 
online banking password. 

¶ No bank, or the police, will send a courier to collect your bank card. 

¶ Genuine computer firms do not make unsolicited phone calls to help 
you fix your computer. 

¶ Check the ID of someone calling at 
your door. Phone the company using 
numbers you look up yourself, not 
those on the ID card.  Keep the person 
waiting outside with the door closed 
while you check. Genuine callers will 
not mind waiting. 

¶ Display a óNo Cold Callers Signô, it is 
harassment to ignore such a notice.  

¶ If youôre contacted out of the blue, be 
suspicious. 

¶ Say no to cold-call investments and 
pensions reviews. 

¶ Never reveal your bank financial details, passwords or pin numbers 
to anyone.  

¶ Be aware of bogus emails that ask you to act now to verify your 
financial details, claim a prize or tax refund. 

¶ Never ever make a rush decision, stop and think and get advice from 
someone you trust. 

¶ Report suspected scams (see next page) and tell your friends and 
family. 

Some companies, such 
as British Gas, organise 
for their staff to use a 
password when they 
visit your home, which 
you agree to beforehand 
when you call to report 
the problem. You then 
only let them in if they 
use the correct pass-

wordΦ 
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A loan shark is a person who offers loans at extremely high interest 
rates, typically under illegal conditions and without relevant authorization 
from the financial regulator. They donôt use paperwork or receipts, and 
often use violence, intimidation and blackmail if repayments are missed. 
Repayments are at least twice the original amount, often with high 
charges for defaulting. 
 
If you need a loan, speak 
to your bank or local credit 
union, (FAIRshare, tel 
01952 200200) 
 
Report Loan Sharks by 
calling 0300 555 2222 

Suspect a Scam? 
 
If debit cards, online banking or cheques are involved, contact the bank or 
credit card company. 
 
If youôve been unexpectedly contacted by someone about your pension,   
speak to the Pensions Advisory Service tel: 0800 011 3797, Monday to 
Friday, 9am to 5pm. 

 
You can check with the Financial Conduct Authority on 0800 111 6768, 
www.fca.org.uk to check the company is registered. If you call the person 
or company back, use the phone number listed on the Financial Services 
Register, www.register.fca.org.uk 
 
GET ADVICE from Citizens Advice consumer service 03454 040506. If it 
is a scam this will automatically be reported to Trading Standards. 
 
REPORT scams and suspected scams to Action Fraud, tel 0300 123 
2040,  or use their online reporting tool at www.actionfraud.police.uk 
 
TELL family, friends, neighbours so that they can avoid scams. 
 

Watch out for Loan Sharks 


